              Olney Memories # 75 
February 27, 2010
Hello Olney Memory readers.  Thank you for your responses on e-mail changes; this helps a lot!  At the end of the next issue I’ll be sending the e-mail contact list.  If your name isn’t on it and you want it to be, please let me know.
It’s been brought to my attention that some of you are receiving the OM in small print.  This is beyond my control since I’m sending it out in large print.  However, because of this I’m sending the OM in attachment form also.  Happy Reading!  
Ann Weesner King

Pianoann97@aol.com 

Class of 1960 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Judy Schnepper

jschnpr@yahoo.com
  

  

Ed Bunting and Lawrence Bunting both owned grocery stores and were brothers. Lawrence's store was Buntings Grocery and it was in the first block north of Main St. on Rte 130.   Ed Bunting’s had his grocery store on 130 about 2 blocks south.  Across the street from the store was a fenced in area for the horses.  The house, which was Ed’s, was on the corner of Elm and 130, grocery store was next to it and the barn was next to the alley.   Ed’s son was Glenn and Pat and Judy were the Granddaughters.  Lawrence’s son was Forrest and Larry and Wendell were his grandsons. 

Both Ted and Billy were right in what they said, except Ted didn’t know about them being brothers.  I didn’t see the article that started this, wish I had.    

  

Judy Bunting Schnepper 

Class of ‘58 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Gail Martin Herrin

gaileherrin@gmail.com
In Olney Memories # 74, World War II rationing was mentioned, and that brought up my most vivid memory of rationing. Sugar was one of the items rationed. My mom worked with my dad in the home decorating business. My sister and I, approximate ages 10 and 11, decided to help my mother out while they were gone to work and bake a cake for the family. Of course we had watched mom many times baking cakes. We could do it. We got out the trusty OLD recipe book, found the family's favorite cake and proceeded to make it. We checked for ingredients before we started and had everything we needed, we thought. The only thing we were hesitant about was the sugar and we thought that it looked like there were 12 cups of sugar there. NOW ANY COOK KNOWS THAT YOU DO NOT PUT 12 CUPS OF SUGAR IN ANYTHING BAKED FOR JUST THE AVERAGE FAMILY. But this was our first baking experience. On the actual recipe a drop of liquid had been spilled earlier on the 1 over the 2 in one half. Of course it read one and a half cups of sugar. We thought it was 12 cups of sugar. We used all we had, about 10 cups, decided it would just not be as sweet as usual, and baked the cake for the required time. Took it out and of course it was kind of a thick liquid. We could not understand it.

 

Mom and dad got home, we told them about the cake and showed it to mom and told her we did not have enough sugar. At first she could not figure out why it was still liquid.  She checked the sugar and found that it was indeed virtually all gone and they exchanged the "LOOK". But neither of them yelled at us or said a harsh word, but now I can imagine how despondent and worried they felt, facing a totally "no sugar" diet, until more rationing coupons arrived. I do not remember how long we did not have sugar in the house, but it was a while.

 

The other two memories were of gas and shoe rationing. The folks always worried about making the car gas last and the shoe stamps last until more arrived. I remember clearly that we did not do any driving that was not necessary. I am quite sure my parents wore their shoes longer and had them repaired more, just to keep us growing kids in shoes.

 

Gaile (Martin) Herrin

Class of '51

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Darrell Navolt

Darrellnavol3815@aol.com

My brother and I have talked often of how blessed we were to have grown up in Olney.  Dallas was in the class of 1958 and I was in the class of 1962.  We lived the first 18 years of our lives in the house at 626 West Elm.  There was just one house between ours and the Bunting’s Grocery Store.  We have fond and distinct memories of the Bunting family; Ed, Bess, Glen, Twitter, Judy and Patty.  According to Dallas, during WWII the Buntings played a key role in the supply of groceries to mom, Dallas and me.  They provided groceries on credit allowing mom to pay what she could when she could.  This process continued, even after dad returned from the war.  How clearly I remember, in the early fifties, going over to pay some on our grocery bill.  I am not sure we were ever able to pay it off all at one time.  Bess or Glen would graciously take the 10, 15 or maybe even 20 dollars that Mom sent with me to pay on our bill.  They would locate our book of charges among the numerous credit books they kept for families from all over our end of town.  They would enter the amount paid always leaving a balance owed, and give me the copy to take home to mom.  “Tell your mother, thank you,” I would hear as I ran out the back door to take the receipt home to mom.  Ed always appeared “grumpy” (he really wasn’t) as he sat on the chair in the corner nearest to the kerosene stove.  It was in the same area where the cooler was with the “ever so cold” water that circulated to cool the glass bottles of pop.  Yes, the large pasture across Rt. 130, the barn to the north of the store, the small room on the back of the barn, the horses, and the pictures of Ed with his winning horses mounted on the wall inside the store are all good and very vivid memories.  Their cherry tree, located in the back yard was enjoyed greatly when the fruit was ripe.  The penny candy, the fresh sliced bologna and the atmosphere of the store will never be forgotten.  

I would be remiss if I did not share the following memory concerning Bunting’s Grocery and me.  

For over forty years, I thought this memory was a secret all my own.  What a surprise I got when I shared that memory with Glen Bunting when he attended my dad’s funeral in April of 1995.  You see my trek through the Bunting’s back yard took me by the place where the empty pop bottles were kept.  On occasion, I would pick up (steal) a bottle and take it around and into the front door of the store.  We all know they were worth two cents.  You guessed it I would leave the store with two cents worth of candy.  I shared this long kept secret with Glen Bunting the day of dad’s funeral.  A smile came across his face and in his very gracious way he said, “Darrell, I knew you were doing that.”

Yes, the Navolt kids ere blessed to have grown up in Olney, Illinois.  A good part of that blessing was being on the receiving end of the giving hearts of the Bunting family.

Thank God for the memories and thank you Ann for giving us this means of reading and sharing.

Darrell Navolt

Class of 1962         

----------------------------------------------------------  
 

Gaile Herrin

gaileherrin@gmail.com
I have been reading through the Olney Memories on my laptop. Will print it out later to re-read and keep. I enjoy it a lot, but really enjoy the parts that remember what we had or did in the Old Days. Juldine Scherer Olsen's submission was great. I got a kick out of the fast food of now days being slow foods long ago, and the where did you eat, being at a place called "at home". How true, how true. I enjoyed a lot more of it but those two really tickled me. I am just as guilty as anyone else now, by driving through Mc Donald’s for a fast breakfast or dinner sandwich. But I still remember every meal made from "scratch", with mom and us girls, making a trip to the garden, or grocery store for what we could not grow, washing, peeling, scraping, cutting, sifting, stirring, beating, cooking, baking every single thing on the table. And getting a meal rarely took less than one hour to prepare, unless you were lucky enough to have leftovers from the last meal. And of course about a whole morning, at least once a week, taken up in making bread for the week. Once in a while we bought a loaf of bread at the grocery when we were out, and did not have the time to bake bread.  But that bread sure was good, and the home grown and cooked food really tasted good, too.

 

I will add one more memory to the bread making. In winter, Mom would make bread a lot while we were at school as apposed to Saturday. If she got an early start the smell of baking bread was gone from the house by the time we got home from school. But, if she got a late start, the smell of the hot bread from the oven was so great in the house when we got home. My brother and us four girls would beg and beg to "just cut one loaf" while it was still warm. And as you young ones may not know, warm bread tears apart better than it cuts. And most of the time she would let us have it. It must have worried her that the bread might not last through the week. The five us would eat most of one whole loaf warm with butter. So,so good. It must have been discouraging for her to see one loaf of the week's bread gone even before the first meal after baking it. It took a lot of bread for a family of seven. But she was a good, good mother!! (Of course not just for that, but it is just one more warm memory of growing up in the Martin family in Central Illinois and Wisconsin. My mother's family, the Cullison's, was from Olney, but after getting married my parents moved away to central Illinois, then Wisconsin, then moved back to Olney in January, 1948, and lived here the rest of their lives.)

 

Some of you may remember my dad, Nicholas (Nick) Martin, who drove a school bus for East Richland for several years. Most of the kids called him "Red" because of his red hair. My dad had a great sense of humor and really enjoyed the students and driving the bus, but he was really strict about kids following the bus rules, with the result that over the years some of the high school boys found themselves either walking to school or their parents having to drive them to and from school for a few days or a week or two. He was a strict dad too, but a good, good dad.

 

Gaile (Martin) Herrin

Class of ‘51

Kay Jones

jjkj@wabash.net
I graduated from Noble in 1960, moved to Olney in 1990.  I have a memory of taking tap and ballet lessons from Jackie Jarred when I was young.  We came to Olney once a week.  Upstairs in the corner building across from The Appliance Store is where I took the lessons.  The building is no longer there.  I think it was the VFW but I'm not sure.  Maybe you remember.  My mother would drop me off and go do the weekly grocery shopping while I was taking my lessons.  I also remember she always wore white gloves when we came to Olney.  No one ever wears little white lacy fancy gloves anymore. 
 

Kay Jones
Class of 1960 WRHS

Noble High School

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Jim Dillman

jdillman@lastwrites.com
Ann, I ran across this recently and as an avid reader of the Olney 
Memories, I thought some of the other readers might be interested in 

viewing at least some of the streets as they look today. Unfortunately, 
not many of the streets have been photographed, but the main drags are 
available. If you want to see what they look like today, just go to 
www.vPike.com, and enter an address you're familiar with. After it comes 
up just drag the "stickman" around in the streets outlined in blue and 
take the tour. A fun thing to do. Please keep the memories coming Ann, 
and thanks for them.


Jim Dillman 

Class of ‘50

Kay Morgan Jones

jjkj@wabash.net
I worked at the "Dog-N-Suds" when I was in high school.  I didn't have my drivers license so my parents took me to work and Jack and Mary Lou took me home.  
 

Some of the girls who had their license would drive a few girls from Noble to Olney on Saturday.  We would go to Florene's Beauty shop and have our hair done.  If I remember right it was close to Penneys.
 

Kay Morgan Jones

Class of ‘60

Noble, ILL.

(I’m sorry but I do not have the name of the person who sent this contribution in that is posted below.  If whoever recognizes this, please let me know and I will re-print it next issue along WITH your name and e-mail address).  Thank you, Ann)
I remember the unique way Penny's had of making change in their store.  And I do remember WVLN being upstairs over Penny's. Also I went to the 3rd floor when I was 5 years old, for dance lessons! That was a LOT of steps.  I remember A&P Grocery when it was on the South side of Main Street in the middle of the block.  That is where my mother did her weekly shopping.  Do any of you remember Schneider's grocery on North Walnut, about where the Gas Company is now?  How about Birches Grocery on West Main on the North side of the street?    Do any of you remember the Little Farm Market on South Whittle when it had the sawdust floor? Also Bunting's Market on 130 South. Sherman's Department store on the North side of main held a wealth of beautiful fabric in which to choose from.  I remember going there when I was very small with my mother and picking out a pattern and fabric for a new dress! How about the locker plant on South Whittle, below the RR tracks! This was before deep freezers were in homes, and my parents would rent as mall box with a key, and there we would store meat from a side of beef and frozen vegetables from our garden.  The memories listed below that others have written were so much fun to read.  It sure does bring back memories!

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

 Jim Dale—

jdale@uark.edu
  
Elks Theatre—I first saw movies at the Elks Theatre when I was about five years old as a preschooler back in the 1920’s. I went with my brother, Bill, who was four years older than I was. The movies were silent and before the so-called “talkies” so my brother was needed to read the dialogue for me. Fortunately, most of the movies were westerns and the cowboys did not talk very much. Most kids sat in the first few rows with the older kids reading the script for their little brothers and sisters, thus it was a little noisy. Most adults sat farther back to get away from the distraction of the jabbering. 


As mentioned, my memory tells me that most of the films were westerns. In addition to the movie, each week they would also have a short section of a serial that ran for several weeks. At the end of the serial each week the hero was always in a precarious position like hanging by his fingertips on the edge of a cliff, etc. At the end it would show his fingers letting go and you would think he was doomed. At the beginning of the serial the next week his hands would miraculously be back on the ledge and he would crawl up to safety. We knew we were duped by these tricks but we did not mind. 

I remember one actor that was in some of the serials was named Buster Crabbe. He was blond haired, very athletic and he had been a medal-winning swimmer in the Olympics. I remember seeing him in a serial called either Flash Gordon or Buck Rogers. Even as a kid I remember that the rockets and other props in these movies were pretty crude.  Crabbe also played Tarzan in a movie but I do not remember seeing it. 


Back to the little kids sitting in the front rows at the Elks, at the end of the summer these rows got a little smelly from the unwashed tennis shoes of the kids. In those days you got one pair of tennis shoes each summer and to my knowledge most of them were never washed. The only water they saw was if they got rained on or a kid waded in a water-filled ditch. By the end of the summer most of the tennis shoes were pretty well worn out, falling apart and unpleasant smelling. The excitement of the movies apparently made the kids in the front rows oblivious to this olfactory distraction. 

Steering wheel knobs—I enjoyed Billy Bender’s well-written and amusing article about former common terms which we no longer use. Regarding the steering wheel knobs also called “suicide” or “necker” knobs, I also heard them called “spin” knobs. When I was about 80 years old I had a reason to buy and use one. While playing tennis I stupidly ran into a backstop chasing a high lob and I severely shattered the bones in my upper left arm.  A heavy cast made the arm useless for a while. In order to drive I went to an auto supply store and asked if they had any of those steering wheel knobs. Fortunately, they did so I bought one and put it on my car. It enabled me to steer and take corners very readily. After my arm had healed I gave it to my physical therapist and told her to loan it to the next klutz who broke an arm and might need it. I mention this to let people know that these knobs are still available if you need or want one.

Jim Dale

Class of 1940

Janet Craig Watkins

tootlebugs54@yahoo.com
I have read in the Olney Memories about people attending different rural schools in the Olney community.  
My name is Janet Craig Watkins and I am looking for pictures and  history on the old Dundas School.  Even back when it was a high school. I attended half of my first grade in the old school before it was torn down. I think it was closed as a high School around 1942, but con't on with grades 1 thro 8 for several more years.

I would like to know when it was started and get pictures of the old two store brick, four room school.

My mother did go to school their and does remember the school well but we do not have pictures or much history.

One picture submitted by a Mrs. Young was farther back than my mother remembers, she knows the west side of the school was the newest, but that is about the extinct of our knowledge.


My E-mail is tootlebugs54@yahoo.com or information can be send to my mother craignana1@att.net 
Thanks so much.
Janet Craig Watkins

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Bonnie Craig
craignana1@att.net
 

One of my memories of Olney was the Sat. nights when my parents took me to town for shopping. The police officers would patrol the streets and would always stop and talk to me. This was the high light of my week. One officer, Okie Grubb, I believe was his name, always gave me a sucker, oh what a treat and a pleasant memory.

Bonnie Craig

‘54

Jim Delzell

DizzyJED@aol.com
  

Some time ago, I read in the now defunct Olney Weekly, that the State had decided to honor Dr. Robert Ridgway by memorializing a bridge across the Fox River on U.S 50 east of Olney in his name.

I considered this to be a very minor way of honoring such a great service this man performed for the Country as an Ornithologist and Naturalist.  I believe much of his history and accomplishments are preserved in the Richland County Historical Museum.

 

I recall, when I was about 10 years old, that my Mother took me and my brothers to visit the estate of Dr. Ridgway.  It was called Larchmont and was on several acres of land off south Morgan Street near Maple Dale cemetery,

At that time, both Dr.Ridgway and his wife had been dead for a number of years and a relative occupied the estate. This lady was most gracious and accompanied us on a tour of the lawns and gardens.  

I recall that every shrub and tree was tagged with the country of origin and its botanical name.  One of the small fruit trees was bearing fruit and we were allowed to taste some of it.  It seems to me that the fruit was called gummie berry (sc).It was a small fruit about the size of a blueberry and had gold spots on the outer skin. It tasted quite sour.

Dr. Ridge\way and his wife traveled all over the World and brought back native botanicals to transplant on his estate.

  

Last year, on our annual visit to Olney, we drove by the what had been the estate, which had been divided into building lots and fully developed.  As we drove at the rear of the estate, which  had been an alley but now a paved street, we noticed a small plaque which noted that the land had been Larchmont, the Ridgway estate.

 

Dr Ridgway also created "Bird Haven" a natural area off north East Street, which exists to this day in it's natural state.  We drove through there last summer during our Olney visit, but we didn't stay very long.  My wife (Virginia Hahn '40) thought it was too "spooky".  

 

Dr Ridgway deserves to be honored as one of Olney's great residents. Although he was born in Mt. Carmel, he made his home in Olney and left an indelible mark in our community in the field of ornithology.

Jim Delzell

Class of ‘38

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

  
Dean Adams here, Central Elementary class of 1939 and OTHS class of 1943.    imbumbie@comcast.net.
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FORWARD

You all have fresh memories of Olney after reading Ann’s mailings so now I’ll put my two cents in. 

 
The following (with additional chapters later) are my memories of Olney from my arrival in 1937 until I left the area in 1955 and moved to California. I returned for two reunions and to visit my folks while living in St. Louis and Arkansas.


A lot of water has flowed past the pumping station and under Fox Bridge since then.  Now that I have settled in a stationary cruise ship (retirement village) in Westminster, suburb of Denver, I have time for reflection and memories.


I have written about people and events mostly and haven’t referred to places too often since they have been covered well by other contributors and Ann’s History of Olney in OM’s 51 through 56.  


I notice a network that ties memories together, not only in my generation but carrying over to the next generation of OM contributors as well. 

I hope that my submittal will spark new memories for you and contribute to this network of memories. I see where some of my memories differ from others. Some differences are probably due to time differences and some from just plain difference of viewpoint.

################

Chapter 1.

`I came to Olney in mid June 1937.  That was before Gus Sliva, Mikes East, WVLN, the Drive Inn Theatre and US 250.  My Dad, who would work for the Pure Oil Company for 40 years, was transferred from an oil patch in central Michigan. This was the beginning of the oil boom.  (See OM # 54).


The local’s referred to us as “oil Johnnies”. We, like many other Johnnies were sort of transits. We came from older oil fields such as Lawrenceville, Ohio, Oklahoma and so on.  The next stop for some was Kansas.  In our case it was Ohio, West Virginia, Michigan and Olney. Many stayed only a short time and moved on to greener pastures.  Fortunately we stayed until Dad retired.

Since our family was campers, we pitched our tent on the shore of the Rez behind Lakeside Nightclub as they called it in those days.  I see where younger contributors to Olney Memories refer to this as Vernor Lake.  


The bathhouses on the lake were gone but the deck and diving board were still there. My first acquaintances were classmate Johnny and his brother Jim Harpster (’44).  Jim and I would fish for bluegill from a little pier. Jim became a famous forest ranger and organizer of the Pearl Harbor 50th Anniversary Reunion. 


There was a skinny little 10-year-old tomboy named Marjory Eagleson (’44) that came out and we swam and dove together.  (I bet she doesn’t remember that).  I must have developed my swimming skills there. I can’t believe it but a few years’ later classmate Loy Mackey and I would swim from 130 over to Sandy Beach and back.  Shoot, I can’t swim across the bathtub now.


On the evening of June 22 I strolled over to Lakeside and a group of fellows were sitting around listening to the car radio in a ’36 Ford coupe. I learned later the car was very similar to that of Jerry Jones (’41).


On the radio was the Joe Lewis – James J. Braddock championship fight.  Lewis won by a knockout in the 8th round.  Lewis was defeated by Max Smelling a year earlier but defeated him a year later.


We had camped there two weeks when Dad rented us a house to move to. It was way out on West Main across the street from where the sidewalk ends.  It was on US 50; we didn’t know what 250 was then.
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This picture shows the house and the 1935 Chevy we drove down from Michigan in.  l understand there are commercial storage units on this site now.

The house belonged to Jim Jones, uncle of Jerry (’41) and Charlie Jones (’42).  Mr. Jones had raised fryer chickens in an enclosed two-story building behind us before we moved in.  He was still running Sunset Cabins next door in the V of Elm and West Main at that time.  

He later sold the tourist cabins to Mr. Bolton, my classmate Helen Bolton’s father, who had a farm just north on Fox Creek Road (now called N. Linn St.  The last time I was in Olney the Community College had extended west and had put in a ball field near this street.  
North, across 50, is where Anna Mae Spangler (’70) lived. That is where Marshall ”Buddy” Dodson delivered papers as he mentioned in OM #53.   Next door west of Spangler’s across Linn St. was the LeMay Farm. Later the Drive Inn Theatre was located on the west side of the property after the LeMay farm was removed. 

West a block on W. North St., at the V with W. Main St., is where our host Ann King lived and across Main from her is where Loren Cammon lived after he was married.


Jerry Jones later had the Culligan Water Softener Franchise there in Olney and Charlie had a bicycle shop on Whittle till the mid ‘70s.  Shortly thereafter he became the President of the Olney Saving and Loan. 

Since I didn’t know many people then I spent a lot of time at the swimming pool in City Park, which was relative new at the time and visiting the LeMay’s. I also took bicycle rides to the Pure Oil Motor Transport building behind the Pure’s main office where I got water at the drinking fountain and took salt tablets. This facility serviced all of the Pure’s vehicle including Dad’s pickup he used to build and service the company’s telephone system. I understand this whole area from 130, now called N. West St. to N. Linn St. is the Community College campus.

 I also rode my bike downtown frequently.  Olney looked like this picture at that time.  The car parked on the north side of street looks like the 1934 Plymouth my buddy Ralph Bower (’42) drove.  Below that is the Swimming Pool at that time. Someone mentioned in a Memory that it is or will be torn down. What a shame.
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The Shoe Factory was in operation on Whittle as well as a garment factory on the SW corner of Main and Kitchell.  A neighbor kid and I sold sandwiches to the ladies at noontime. According to the ’41 Olnean the shoe factory was still operating but the garment factory was gone.  The Olnean lists a whole lot of other industries I don’t remember.
 I believe it was during the summer of  ’37 or ‘38 that there was a dance marathon conducted in a tent on West Main about where the skating rink is now. I remember how the contestants would run and the couples would cling to each other for support. They were being cruel to themselves.  Toward the end, the producer ran off with all the proceeds and prize money leaving the winner with nothing.

         About this same time frame there was a carnival set up across the street from our house. It was in a vacant field just past the end of the sidewalk. It looked like they could have found a better place, what with bad parking etc.

Dean Adams

Class of ‘43

===============================================================
 

